
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
MISSION STATEMENT: AAUW advances equity for women and girls through advocacy, education, philanthropy and research. 

 

President’s Message 

Greetings!  

 I hope this finds you well, 

enjoying our mild winter, and 

getting ready for all of our up-

coming spring activities. (And 

that you have not called 

friends—the ones who said, 

“Why on earth would you move 

to Northern Arizona?” — to gloat 

about our weather too often.) 

The next big activity for our branch is our March 8
th
 

Neighborhood Meetings. There are many purposes for 

having these small neighborhood gatherings: 

1. They provide an opportunity to spend time with 

other members from your geographic area that 

you might not have met. 

2. They allow us to have small group discussions 

about the strategic direction of our branch and to 

make plans for the future. 

3. They give us a setting to hear out the opinions of 

every member in attendance. 

4. They are incredibly fun and interesting. 

5. The food is always good!! 

It is really, really, really important that you attend 

your Neighborhood meeting! There will be a written 

survey to fill out, which we will use as a springboard for 

discussion and planning. There will be questions about 

our programs, our many special interest groups, our 

special events, our community action activities, our 

meeting formats, and our public policy focus. 

We need your input to add, delete, change, expand, and 

grow our branch. Only you can give the Board the 

feedback necessary to keep us true to our Mission and to 

our efforts to make a difference to women in our 

community. We need your suggestions for improvement 

in every aspect of our development, including ways to 

have fun. 

You will be getting an invitation from and directions to 

the home of your neighborhood hostess. Please send an 

RSVP in the affirmative. Your attendance and input will 

be appreciated by ALL!! 

Our April General Meeting will open up to us avenues 

for volunteering to continue our goal of improving the 

lives of women who have not had the opportunities for 

education and success that each of us has been blessed 

with. This is very much a program that is true to our 

2013-2014 theme --“Learn, Act, Connect.” 

March 8
th
 is also International Women’s Day. Check out 

this website to see what is being done to celebrate the 

accomplishments of women around the globe: 

http://www.internationalwomensday.com/ 

I look forward to seeing you soon. 

Warmly,  

Anne Barton  
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The Budget for FY 2014-2015 

The budget has been approved by the board and is 

presented here for your information. 

AAUW-Prescott 

Budget for Fiscal Year 2014-2015 

Receipts  

   Dues Based on 190 members @$85 16,150.00 

      Total Income/Receipts 16,150.00 

  
Disbursements  

Association Dues for 190 @$49 9,310.00 

State Dues for 190 @$9 1,710.00 

Total Disbursements 11,020.00 

Budgeted Branch Expenditures  

Thumb Sketch Newsletter 180.00 

Member Directory 400.00 

Liability Insurance 170.00 

Directors' and Officers' Insurance 855.00 

Program Expense 300.00 

Summer Social (Membership Tea) 250.00 

Installation 35.00 

Officers' Retreat 100.00 

Sister to Sister (not covered by income) 700.00 

Office/Adm/Supplies 1,000.00 

Conventions/Conferences/Meetings 600.00 

Fundraising Expense 300.00 

Memorial Contributions from Branch 140.00 

Website Maintenance 100.00 

   Subtotal of Budgeted Expenditures 5,130.00 

   Total Budgeted Branch Expenditures 

      and Disbursements 
16,150.00 
 

Net Income/Loss 0.00 

Scholarship Fundraising Update 

Our endowments continue to grow. As of December 

31, 2013, The Mary Alice Moulton Childcare 

Assistance Fund Scholarship (MAMCAF) has 

grown to $47,572.13 and the Centennial 

Scholarship is $12,457.53. 

In 2013, we awarded four $500 scholarships from 

the MAMCAF to help young female students send 

their children to the Del E. Webb Family 

Enrichment Center.  

In the fall of 2014, we will be able to award our first 

scholarship from the Centennial fund to a STEM 

student.  

In other fundraising news, we are working with 

Peregrine Books to secure authors for our Authors’ 

Luncheon on August 23, 2014…. Save that Date!  

We will have “baskets” to raffle, and we’re looking 

for a few generous-hearted individuals or groups to 

assemble baskets for raffle. If this is something you 

would like to do, contact Elaine Smith.  

Remember, with all these efforts, we are enhancing 

the lives of young women. On their behalf, the 

Scholarship Fundraising Committee thanks you. 

 

 
 

 Income Tax Deduction: 

Information Concerning Dues 

Just a reminder, a portion of your National AAUW 

dues is tax deductible for the year 2013. If you paid 

the full amount of $85 for the year 2013-14, you 

can deduct $46. 

If you paid the half price of $42.50 (those who 

joined between January 1, 2013 and March 15, 

2013), the portion of your National Dues that is 

deductible will be $23. Las Vegas is the only place I know where money really 

talks--it says, "Goodbye." — Art Cohn The Joker is Wild 
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Won’t You Be My Neighbor? 

 

As Mister Rogers sang at the beginning of every 

program: 

“It’s a beautiful day in the neighborhood 

A beautiful day for a neighbor, 

Would you be mine? 

 Could you be mine? 

I’ve always wanted to have a neighbor just like you, 

I’ve always wanted to live in a neighborhood with 

you…” 

On Saturday, March 8
th

, AAUW members will 

have the opportunity to meet with their neighbors 

in a member’s home. In this more intimate setting, 

you can get to know others better and discuss 

subjects relevant to our chapter. You’ll have an 

opportunity to complete and discuss an interest 

survey. You won’t get 50 extra points for gas like 

Fry’s offers, but you can get your opinions and 

ideas out there.  

Your hostess will be sending you an email 

invitation that will include time, location, 

directions, and an opportunity to offer to bring 

refreshments. Please send an RSVP to her so that 

she can plan to have enough chairs for everyone. 

The hostess and neighborhood names are listed on 

the web page, which you may have already seen. 

Please plan to be there, as you’re an important part 

of your neighborhood! 

Now, let’s finish that song. Sing along, as you 

probably remember all the words from years of your 

kids watching this great PBS show: 

“So, let’s make the most of this beautiful day, 

Since we’re together we might as well say, 

Would you be mine? 

Could you be mine? 

Won’t you be my neighbor?” 

April Meeting Set To Go! 

Volunteerism:  

A Noble Outreach in the Community 

At the April 12
th

 AAUW meeting, representatives 

from four area outreach organizations will present 

information on what they offer to the community 

and ways in which we can help! 

There are many opportunities to volunteer in the 

Prescott area, but perhaps you haven’t realized that 

there’s more than meets the eye in these four 

important organizations. We will feature the 

following outstanding community volunteer leaders: 

 Corie Burke, the daughter of the founder of 

Stepping Stones, will tell us what they do to 

protect and shelter abused women and 

children. Stepping Stones is more than a thrift 

store, though that is an important part of their 

mission. 

 Patricia Trevillian from AWEE, Arizona 

Women in Education and Employment, will tell 

us how they help women returning to the work 

force and enable them by bolstering their 

skills, helping them apply for jobs, helping 

them find jobs, and by providing appropriate 

clothing for interviews and work. 

 Julianna Gostwick from BBBS, Big Brothers & 

Big Sisters, will share stories about the 

importance of sharing your time and 

experience with a child in need of an adult 

friend and role model. Most often, the Big gets 

as much or more from the relationship than the 

Little.  

 Paul Mitchell of Adult Education Programs 

will tell us how we can help educate non-

readers or non-English speakers, making it 

possible for them to find employment or gain 

citizenship. These are people who really have a 

deep desire to learn! They make the best 

students! 

We hope you’ll join us in the Community Room at 

Yavapai College at 9:00 for the social time and 

10:00 for this interesting program. You may find 

that you have a small amount of time to fill a need 

in one of these worthwhile organizations.  
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Openings Available in the 2nd Tuesday 

Book Group 

The 2nd Tuesday Book Group has openings available 

to members.  

We average five members per meeting. Therefore, 

each member has the opportunity to participate fully 

in the discussion. We meet at 10:00 a.m. at the 

library, in the Bump Room, which is reserved 30 

minutes before and 30 minutes after our 

meeting so we have time to socialize. We do not 

have refreshments but often go to lunch after our 

meeting. We begin each meeting with a 30-minute 

discussion of books we have read, recommend, don't 

recommend; give updates about books in the news, 

authors, reading technology, etc. And we trade books. 

We rotate our book selections to include fiction, 

nonfiction, and topics. The topics category is helpful 

when the subject is extensive; but one that not every 

member chooses to approach in the same way, e.g. by 

reading a fiction or nonfiction. In honor of Banned 

Book month, for example, we read and discussed 

banned books. Other topics have covered China, The 

Human Brain, Catherine the Great, India, and favorite 

poems. On May 13 we will discuss books by or about 

Margaret Fuller, an early American feminist. 

If you would like more information about the 

2nd Tuesday Book Group, please see the AAUW 

Interest Groups webpage. Or even better - join us! 

 

 
 

 

 

Two New Book Groups Set for March 

As our membership continues to grow, we have a 

need for additional book discussion groups. To 

accommodate new members, as well as those with 

changing schedules and desires, we will be adding two 

new book groups in March. One group will meet in 

the evening and the other on the third Monday 

afternoon. 

Organizational meetings will be held for both groups 

on March 17. The afternoon group will meet at 1:30 

p.m., and the evening group at 7:00 p.m. Book 

selection will be discussed, and the evening group will 

have an opportunity to set a regular day and time to 

meet. 

Anyone interested in either of these groups should 

contact Deb Dillon. 

 

Public Policy Hosts YRMC’s John Amos 

The Public Policy Committee invites all members to 

hear John Amos, President and CEO of Yavapai 

Regional Medical Center, at the Prescott Public 

Library, in the Founder’s Room, Tuesday, March 4, 

at 1:00 p.m.  

Mr. Amos will explain how the hospital, which is 

taxpayer owned but receives no tax dollars, is 

organized and administered. He also will address 

trends in health care services, challenges in recruiting 

doctors, and how the hospital is working to meet 

community need--not just in Prescott but also in 

Prescott Valley, Chino Valley, Dewey, and Bagdad. 

With his background as COO of the East Campus (in 

Prescott Valley), he is also well qualified to field 

questions about the ACA, Medicare, and other 

funding issues. Please join us for this informative 

discussion.  

"I cannot comprehend the neglect of a 

family library in such days as these." Mr. 

Darcy, Pride and Prejudice 

Assistant Calendar Editor Opening Now Available: Step Up to Help Out! 

Our current Calendar Editor, Sharon Scanlan, who has created and maintained our branch calendar for 8 

years, is looking for an assistant. The skill set required is the ability to work with WORD tables and 

attention to detail. Sharon has the calendar set-up so well organized that it is an easy task. It is a great way 

for new members to learn about our branch and for long-time members to reacquaint themselves with the 

diverse offerings of the Prescott Branch. 

Please contact Sharon Scanlan with questions, suggestions or a desire to volunteer. 
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High Tea and Art at the Phoenician! 

Longing for 

scones with 

lemon curd and 

Devonshire 

cream? Join us 

on Tuesday, 

April 1, 2014 for 

High Tea and 

Art at The 

Phoenician on 

Camelback Road 

in Scottsdale.  

The Phoenician Art Collection includes French 

Tapestries, Navajo Rugs, Bronze and Marble 

Sculptures, Original Oil and Watercolor Paintings, 

Monotypes, and Contemporary Fiber Art. Not to 

mention a wonderful cactus garden.  

We plan to 

revel in 

culinary 

refinements 

and learn from 

the audio art 

tour on April 

1
st
. The cost is 

$36 for the 

tea, plus 

sharing the cost of gas. If this piques your curiosity 

and/or taste buds, contact Jo-Ann Johnson or Laury 

Shayne and join in the fun. 

 

 

AAUW ARIZONA CONFERENCE ON 

THE STATUS OF ARIZONA WOMEN 

2014 
Sala Room at ASU West Campus 

April 12, 2014 9 am-3 p.m. 

Free parking one block away 

This special event is a follow-up to the panel 

discussions at the Fall Rendezvous. In order for 

AAUW to fulfill its mission to remove the barriers to 

the success of women and girls, from time to time we 

need to make an assessment of where we are and 

where we want to go. 

 

Since 1881, AAUW has led the movement for 

equality for women in education and in the work 

place. In 2014 we face a mixed environment for 

women in Arizona. While we have women leading 

universities, colleges and academic departments, we 

see an upswing in violence against women, a 

resurgence of women’s health issues used to enflame 

traditional values, and an increase of women in 

poverty raising children in poverty. In an effort to find 

solutions, we need to understand causes. For this 

reason we turn to our academics in the field of 

Women and Gender Studies for answers. As we 

search for meaningful insight, we invite our principal 

investigators within women’s studies to shed light on 

the current situation for women in Arizona and offer 

their views on a way forward.  

The day’s agenda includes Jodi Liggett of Planned 

Parenthood, Public Policy, who will speak; that 

speech will be followed by two panels of students 

discussing “Where are Arizona Women?” and “Where 

Do We Want to Go?” 

David Vinckboons “Untitled Landscape #2” 

Jozef Bakos “Cerillos” 
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After lunch, the keynote speaker will be Sara Presler, 

CEO of the Arizona Foundation for Women, 

discussing “Is There a Women’s Agenda for 2014?” 

Later, representatives of the four university Women 

and Gender Studies departments at University of 

Arizona, Arizona State University, ASU West 

Campus, and Northern Arizona University will give 

us their insights on potential actions by women for 

women. 

Watch for registration information which will be 

posted on our website. 

 

STOP!  

Don’t Spring Clean Your Closet Yet! 

Your Community 

Action team has 

made arrangements 

with AWEE 

(Arizona Women's 

Education and 

Employment 

agency) and STEPPING STONES to deliver business-

appropriate clothing following the April 12th general 

meeting, where both agencies will be featured. These 

agencies support women in transition 

Please contribute clean clothing that women of our 

community could wear to job interviews or job sites. Do 

not bring items on hangers, but if you want to contribute 

hangers separately they are welcome in a grocery bag. 

Clothing that remains in the Stepping Stones’ office for 

more than six months will be moved to the thrift store. 

Sales from that store are used to support the Stepping 

Stones agency. For more information about these two 

agencies, here are the websites:  

http://www.awee.org/ or 

http://www.steppingstonesaz.org/ 

Volunteers to carry the clothing to mini-vans for 

delivery will be appreciated. Contact Mardy Taylor to 

volunteer.  

 

 

Mentor training, led by Sharon Scanlan (l) and Claudia 

Greenwood (r), is a breeze— as well as informative and 

fun! 

Dreams to Reality Career Fair 

AAUW & Girl Scouts 

Those of you who have volunteered to work the 

Dreams to Reality Career Fair on March 22 in 

conjunction with Girl Scouts, will be receiving an 

email from Pat Mann with your table assignment 

very shortly. Please watch for it. It looks like we 

will have a greater number of girls attending this 

year than before and lots of community support! 

http://www.awee.org/
http://www.steppingstonesaz.org/
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   Sister-to-Sister Letters 

Please contribute to our collection of letters, which 

will be compiled and distributed in the fall. Claudia 

Greenwood will be happy to receive your one page 

letter in a WORD document! 

 

Remembering Nancy Matte 

On January 31 Prescott 

AAUW lost a good friend. 

Nancy La Rue Matte 

passed away after a 

heroic battle with cancer. 

Those of us who were 

privileged to know her 

well admired her courage 

greatly and were 

heartened by her spirit.  

Last spring, Nancy 

described her process of downsizing as she 

prepared to move from her Prescott home to 

Groom Creek where she became the housemate 

of her friend, Betty Elliott. For our writers’ group 

she wrote: “I really thought about what was 

necessary for me to keep. And it turned out to be 

very little. Being able to give things to individual 

people felt very right and satisfying, knowing that 

the items would be important or useful to them. 

This made it easier to release other things. I had 

made some sort of transition and having things 

was more of a burden than a necessity.” Nancy 

was energized throughout the process and “even 

mailed family pictures and Christmas ornaments 

to my ex-husband.”  

Nancy received her Ph.D. in English Literature 

from ASU where she ran a program to help 

students prepare for college. At South Mountain 

Community College, she ran a Learning 

Assistance Center. At Phoenix College, she served 

as the chair of the English Department.  

 While Nancy taught hundreds of students over 

her 40 years in education, she taught those of us 

in Prescott who knew her, even more valuable life 

lessons.  

We honor and miss her.  

 

2014 Summer Social 

Invite Prospective Members! 

This year’s Summer Social will be held 

on Wednesday afternoon, June 11
th

 

from 5:30 to 7:30 PM in the 

Community Room of the Library 

building at Yavapai College (the same 

room in which our general meetings are 

held).  

Take this opportunity to invite a friend 

or two—ones who may consider joining 

AAUW-Prescott! 

We need volunteers to help make this 

introduction to our branch an engaging 

and informative event for our 

prospective members.  

This is a perfect committee for new 

members to join: it is a great way to 

meet other members of our branch and 

requires only a short-term commitment. 

Any member willing to help with the 

committee should contact our Summer 

Social Chair Donna Gaddy. 
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The Love Mutts presentation featured wonderful 

service volunteers and their dedicated owners.  

Nominating Committee for  

2014-2015 Elected Officers 

 

Patti Blackwood, Gail Shay, Deb Dillon, Linda 

Schmitt and Nancy Del Mar are members of the 

Nominating Committee for the new slate of 

elected officers. Please contact them to suggest 

Prescott Branch members who might be 

interested in the following elected positions: 

 President-Elect,  

 Junior Co-VP Membership 

 Junior Co-VP Programs.  

Other elected officers will be serving the second 

year of their two-year terms.  

The completed slate of officers will be emailed 

to members and posted on our website.  

We will vote on this slate of officers at the 

April 12th General Meeting. Nominations may 

be made from the floor at the time of the 

election, provided consent of the nominee has 

been obtained. 

 

Love Mutts captured our 

hearts in February… 

And inspired many to donate time 

or materials to this  

laudable cause! 

Let’s Go to Reno! 

The next Rocky Mountain Regional AAUW 

Conference will be held in Reno, Nevada, in 

June. The program is in the works, and 

participants are expected from New Mexico, Utah, 

Colorado, Wyoming, Montana, Nevada and 

Arizona. Some Arizona members are already 

planning to go, to enjoy the meetings, renew 

friendships started some years ago at other 

conferences, and to enjoy the Siena Hotel which 

sits on the bank of the Truckee River in downtown 

Reno. 

The dates are June 6, 7, and 8, a Friday, 

Saturday and Sunday. So far, we know this 

much about the program: 

• Patricia Ho, AAUW National President, will be 

the dinner speaker on Saturday evening. 

• The theme: The Western Woman – Her 

Attitudes, Values and Priorities will be presented 

by a speaker from Project New West, an 

organization that has years of research on trends, 

issues and demographics in the west. 

• A workshop on Politics vs. Partisan 

• A program by Awaken, a Reno nonprofit whose 

mission is to help women who are victims of 

commercial sex trafficking. 

Each state is to bring a presentation, so there will 

be other informative sessions. There are still 

openings for ideas, especially as Arizona has not 

yet determined the topic or format of its 

presentation. 

If you have questions, suggestions, or want a ride 

to Reno, contact Sara Wolters. 

Lois Stringham’s son, Ryan, 

was pleased to collect the towels 

for the Yavapai Humane 

Society. They arrived in 

abundance at our February 

meeting and were a welcome 

gift that many 2- and 4-legged 

creatures were very grateful to 

receive! 
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Sister-to-Sister Presents “Degrees of Awesomeness” 

February 11 was definitely a high-energy day. More than fifty women and teens 

gathered around tables to share experiences, dreams, and the value of a college 

degree. Sister-to-Sister is just plain “AWESOME!” 

After opening remarks by YC Dean of Student Services, Sandy Garber, Holli 

Kenley explored a topic of great importance to teens: digital media. She encouraged 

them to carefully choose the persona they represent in their online communications. 

Her remarks generated animated discussion over lunch...and chocolate cake. 

Student panelists represented several colleges and disciplines, from engineering to 

graphic arts. Their enthusiasm for their college programs was obvious as they described 

the paths they have taken thus far and the dreams they have for the future. Each young 

woman had something valuable to contribute: 

 The sky truly is the limit for pilot-in-training, Jennifer Formella. 

 While she provides for her three children, defense of our community is the aim 

of firefighter Aileen Casillas 

 Once desirous of a career as an astronaut, Hilary Schauder will enter medical 

school and design robotic limbs. 

 Kelly Mann, the daughter of AAUW member Pat Mann & recent USC 

graduate, will combine computers and cameras in her search for a career in graphic arts. 

Our young lunch guests were awed and inspired - just the effect we seek in our Sister-

to-Sister program! 

Watch for information about our fall luncheon, kicking off our tenth year of 

“Awesomeness.” 

 

 
Edi Taylor-Richards, BJ Forshee, Claudia Greenwood, Sara Wolters, and Kelly Boryca had a great time in Phoenix this 

year. Please consider joining us next year for an interesting and educational trip to our State Capitol! 

 

February 20
th
 was AAUW Legislative Day at the State Capitol and five members from the Prescott branch traveled to the 

Phoenix Capitol to join the AAUW Arizona Lobby Corps.   

The AAUW Prescott Public Policy group had set up meetings with two of our local state representatives, Senator Steve 

Pierce and Representative Karen Fann.  In our discussions with our District Representatives, we had positive and 

courteous conversations about the need to adequately fund public education. Steve Pierce strongly suggested that AAUW 

members consider sending their representatives and the Governor letters or emails supporting the Common Core program.  

The State Legislature recently passed several bills that would defund the Common Core implementation in Arizona or 

allow Arizona to essentially ignore the Common Core requirements.  We are hopeful that the Governor will veto these 

bills but it is very important that our representatives know that we support the use of national standards to measure the 

effectiveness of K-12 education in Arizona. 

We also voiced our support for HB 2454, which increases the penalties for human trafficking. 

It is important to have our voices heard at the legislature and the best way to do that is for you to join us for our annual 

lobby day at the Capitol next February! 

USC Grad in graphic arts 

Kelly Mann 

ERAU flight program 

Jennifer Formella 

ERAU Engineering program 

Hilary Schauder 

YC firefighter Program 

Aileen Casillas 

AAUW Family Counselor 

Holli Kenley, 

YC Dean of Student Services 

Sandy Garber 
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AAUW Prescott March 2014 Calendar 
NOTE: THIS CALENDAR WILL NOT BE UPDATED.  

CHECK THE WEBSITE’S GOOGLE CALENDAR FOR THE MOST CURRENT INFORMATION. 

Check your directory for phone numbers and email addresses and please remember to RSVP! 

DAY DATE TIME         GROUP/MEETING LOCATION TOPIC RSVP 

Tue. Mar 4   1:00pm Public Policy Founder’s B. PPL YRMC update by John Amos. All 

AAUW members are invited. 

Deb White 

Wed.  Mar 5   1:30pm Book Group 

1
st
 Wed. Afternoon 

Sara DeRouchey The Book Thief 

by Marcus Zysak 

Sara DeRouchey 

Thur. Mar 6   2:00pm AAUW Board Meeting Embry-Riddle  Hazy Learning Center, Rm 204 Anne Barton 

Thur. Mar 6   1:30pm Great Decisions 

1
st
 Thursday 

Gretta Larson Israel and the U.S. Gretta Larson 

Fri. Mar 7   1:00pm Ladies Bridge 

1
st
 Friday Afternoon 

Randy Clark  Randy Clark 

Sat. Mar 8   9:15am AAUW General Meeting Members’ Homes Neighborhood Meetings – see 

article 

RSVP to your hostess 

Sun. Mar 9   1:00pm Singles TBA Salon  

 

Alex Paeff 

Mon. Mar 10   1:00pm Genealogy Founder’s B, PPL DNA: What do I do now that I 

have my test results? 

Sharyn Baker 

Tue.  Mar 11 10:00am Books  

2
nd

 Tuesday Morning 

Bump Room, PPL Life After Life  

by Kate Atkinson 

Kathy Lopez 

Tue. Mar 11   1:30pm Travel Founder’s A, PPL Eastern Canada; & stories: “What 

I would have done differently” 

Bonnie Waterer 

Tue. Mar 11   5:00pm Movies Beth Lewis Hostess will select the movie Beth Lewis 

Wed. Mar 12 11:30am Lunch Bunch Prescott Cantina 214 S. Montezuma RSVP: Jo-Ann Johnson or 

Kathryn Madden by 3/9 

Thur. Mar 13   7:00pm Great Decisions 

2
nd

 Thursday Evening 

Heryl Kroopnick Israel and the United States Heryl Kroopnick 

Fri. Mar 14   1:00pm Ladies Duplicate Bridge 

2
nd

 Friday Afternoon 

Jenine Peterson  Jenine Peterson 

Sun. Mar 16   6:30pm Couples Dup. Bridge 

3rd Sunday Evening 

Jenine Peterson  Jenine Peterson 

Mon. Mar 17   1:30pm Books 

3
rd
 Monday Afternoon 

Elsea, PPL The Paris Wife 

by Paula McLain 

Cathy Cunningham 

Tue. Mar 18 10:00am Crafts Jo-Ann Fabric’s 

Classroom 

Fabric and paper flowers Sara Wolters 

Wed. Mar 19   7:30am  Hiking Trail 9854 Meeting place is TBA Carol Stafford or Laury 

Shayne by Mar. 16 

Thur. Mar 20 10:00am Photography Founder’s A, PPL Rule 2: clear, compelling subject 

matter: landscapes 

Calleah Neal 

Fri. Mar 21   1:00pm Ladies Bridge 

3rd Friday Afternoon 

Joan Carpenter  Joan Carpenter 

Fri. Mar 21   5:30pm Singles TBA Dining Out Sandra Bennett 

Sat. Mar 22   8:30am- 

12:45pm 

Community Action Community Room, Yav. 

Coll., Library Bldg. 19  

Girl Scout “Dreams to Reality” 

Event. 

Contact Pat Mann to 

volunteer 

Sun. Mar 23   6:30pm Couples Dup. Bridge 

4th Sunday Evening 

Ann Sult  Ann Sult 

Mon. Mar 24   1:30pm Geocaching TBA  Sara DeRouchey 

Tue. Mar 25   1:30pm Gardening Dot Williamson TBA Dot Williamson 

Wed. Mar 26  10:00am Books 

4
th
 Wednesday Morning 

TBA Lost Luggage  

By Jordi Punti 

Joy Evans 

Wed. Mar 26   1:30pm Great Decisions 

4
th
 Wed. Afternoon 

Sharon Scanlan Israel and the U. S. Sharon Scanlan 

Thur. Mar 27   1:00pm Books 

4
th
 Thursday Afternoon 

Sara Wolters Buddha in the Attic 

By Julie Otsuka 

Susan King 
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AAUW Prescott APRIL 2014 Calendar 

NOTE: THIS CALENDAR WILL NOT BE UPDATED.  
CHECK THE WEBSITE’S GOOGLE CALENDAR FOR THE MOST CURRENT INFORMATION. 

Check your directory for phone numbers and email addresses and please remember to RSVP! 

DAY DATE TIME GROUP/MEETING LOCATION TOPIC RSVP 

Tue Apr 1    TBA Special Events Phoenician Hotel 

Phoenix, AZ 

High Tea at the Phoenician JoAnn Johnson or Laury 

Shayne for reservations.  

Tue. Apr 1   1:00pm Public Policy Founder’s A&B, 

PPL 

TBA Deb White 

Wed.  Apr 2   1:30pm Book Group 

1
st
 Wed. Afternoon 

Nancy Del Mar Dear Life  

by Alice Munro 

Nancy Del Mar 

Thur. Apr 3 7:00am Photography Group Field Trip to Desert 

Botanical Garden 

 Chris Maxwell 

Thur. Apr 3   1:30pm Great Decisions 

1
st
 Thursday 

Sara Wolters Turkey’s Challenges Sara Wolters 

Fri. Apr 4   1:00pm Ladies Bridge 

1
st
 Friday Afternoon 

Barbara Perkins  Barbara Perkins 

Tue.  Apr 8 10:00am Books  

2
nd

 Tuesday Morning 

Bump Room, PPL The Oath: The Obama White House & the 

Supreme Court by Jeffrey Toobin 

Kathy Lopez 

Tue. Apr 8   5:00pm Movies Katie Wrigley Movie to be chosen by the hostess; bring 

a dish to share 

Katie Wrigley 

Wed. Apr 9 11:30am Lunch Bunch Beijing Garden 1042 Willow Creek Rd. 

Prescott 

Jo-Ann Johnson or  

Kathryn Madden by 4/4 

Thur. Apr 10   2:00pm AAUW Board Meeting Embry-Riddle 

Aeronautical Univ 

Hazy Learning Center 

Room 204 

Anne Barton 

Thur. Apr 10   7:00pm Great Decisions 

2
nd

 Thursday Evening 

Deb Dillon Turkey’s Challenges Deb Dillon 

Fri. Apr 11   1:00pm Ladies Duplicate Bridge  

2
nd

 Friday Afternoon 

Susan Braverman  Susan Braverman 

Sat. Apr 12   9:00am AAUW General Meeting Yavapai College  

Bldg 19, Com Rm 

YOU Can Change the World, One Person 

at a Time; Annual business meeting 

No RSVP necessary 

Sun. Apr 13   1:00pm Singles TBA Salon  

 

Alex Paeff 

Mon. Apr 14   1:00pm Genealogy Founder’s A, PPL TBA Sharyn Baker 

Tue. Apr 15 10:00am Crafts Jo-Ann Fabric’s  

Classroom 

Knitted ruffled scarf Paula Hill-Utz 

Wed. Apr 16   7:30am  Hiking TBA TBA Laury Shayne  by Apr. 13 

Thur. Apr 17 10:00am Photography Prescott Library, 

Founders Room A 

Photos from Desert Botanical Garden or 

other choice 

Calleah Neal 

Fri. Apr 18   1:30pm Ladies Bridge 

3rd Friday Afternoon 

Claudette Krupnick  Claudette Krupnick 

Fri. Apr 18   5:30pm Singles TBA  Sandra Bennett 

Sun. Apr 20   6:30pm Couples Duplicate Bridge 

3rd Sunday Evening 

Tamara Voss  Tamara Voss 

Mon. Apr 21   1:30pm Books 

3
rd
 Monday Afternoon 

Founder’s A, PPL Little Bea 

by Chris Cleave 

Cathy Cunningham 

Tue. Apr 22   1:30pm Gardening Sharon Phelps TBA Sharon Phelps 

Wed. Apr 23  10:00am Books 

4
th
 Wednesday Morning 

TBA Weird Sisters 

By Eleanor Brown 

Joy Evans 

Wed. Apr 23 1:30pm Great Decisions 

4
th
 Wed. Afternoon 

Bonnie Waterer Food & Climate Bonnie Waterer 

Thur. Apr 24   1:30pm Books 

4
th
 Thursday Afternoon 

Mary Moore Dear Life  by Alice Munro Susan King 

Sun. Apr 27   6:30pm Couples Duplicate Bridge 

4th Sunday Evening 

Karyn Colianni  Karyn Colianni 

Mon. Apr 28   1:30pm Geocaching TBA  Sara DeRouchey 



AAUW Prescott Thumb Sketch Newsletter     Vol. 63 No. 2 March-April 2014 p.12 

 

 
MISSION STATEMENT: AAUW advances equity for women and girls through advocacy, education, philanthropy and research. 

 

Del E. Webb Family 

Enrichment Center Luncheon 
 

On March 31st, the Family Enrichment 

Center will hold its annual luncheon. This 

event celebrates the children who attend the 

Family Enrichment Center on the Yavapai 

College campus. 

As you know we have an endowed 

scholarship to assist young mothers who are 

students at Yavapai College to pay for their 

child’s tuition. Please consider joining us for 

this lovely event.  
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